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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD 
3 PUBLIC HEARINGS 6:00 P.M. 

FOOD TRUCK LAW 
FIRE FIGHTER CANCER LAW 

ADOPT THE NATURAL RESOURCE INVENTORY 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 05, 2018 
 

IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING: 
 

PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD PRE WORK SESSION 
 
 

   1. Pledge of Allegiance  
2. Children’s Center Salaries for 2019 
3. Parks and Recreation Refunds 
6. Parks and Recreation Personnel Additions/Changes 
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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD  
PUBLIC HEARINGS 

6:00 P.M 
 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 05, 2018 
 

Present:        Supervisor Oliverio 
              Councilwoman Whetsel 
             Councilwoman Annabi 
              Councilman Mackay 
              Councilman Luongo 
       
Also Present:   Sherry Howard, Town Clerk 
   William Florence, Town Attorney 
 
Supervisor Oliverio welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

 
Pledge of Allegiance and moment of silence for our armed forces. 
 
Additional moment of silence to honor the passing of President Bush. 

 
PUBLIC HEARING ON A PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WHICH WILL ALLOW AND 
REGULATE FOOD TRUCKS IN THE TOWN OF PUTNAM VALLEY 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
The Town Board met and Resident Kimberly Tyra co-owner of the Beastro food truck 
that is parked in Lake Peekskill thanked the Town Board for allowing this to happen. 
Supervisor Oliverio said that we will be allowing food trucks in the Town of Putnam 
Valley with the locations being determined by the Board. Once voted on this will 
become effective right away. Councilperson Mackay asked if the Supervisor was okay 
with the amount of the fees. Councilperson Mackay thinks they may be too low. Town 
Clerk Howard said there is already a $500.00 fee in place which covers a vehicle under 
the “peddler’s license” law. Councilperson Mackay added that in order to determine a 
good location for a food truck a traffic study will be needed for that specific spot. 
Supervisor Oliverio said we already have one (1) location preapproved by the County 
which is near the end of Peekskill Hollow Road where the overpass for the Taconic is 
located. Supervisor Oliverio added that if you place a food truck on private property a 
site plan is mandatory. Councilperson Mackay said there needs to be a certain distance 
between a food truck and a brick and mortar store. Otherwise that is not fair. There are 
some things that need to be ironed out.  
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Councilperson Luongo said in the near future there will be a lot of long term work being 
done near Roaring Brook on the overpass and there are no delis etc. in the area. So 
that would be a great place for a food truck. Supervisor Oliverio said some things can 
be added or changed as needed but the basic law is good. Ms. Tyra said the fee 
charged should be comparable to the surrounding towns; and we sell different meals 
than what the brick and mortars sell. We also have a letter from the owners of Lizzie’s 
that they have no problem if we stay across the street from them. Supervisor Oliverio 
said the place you are now would be great for you if you can stay there. He added that 
this law will be in place by January 1st. Councilperson Mackay said that they should 
check what the other Towns are charging. 
 
As there was no other public comment, Supervisor Oliverio moved to close the Public 
Hearing at 6:11 PM.  
 
It was seconded by Councilperson Luongo and was unanimously carried. 
 
PUBLIC HEARING ON A LOCAL LAW REGARDING AN UNFUNDED STATE 
MANDATED FIRE FIGHTER CANCER LAW 

 
Presented by Councilperson Luongo 
 
Councilperson Luongo said that unfortunately there are several types of cancers 
predominately seen in Firefighters. Due to this, the State passed a bill which mandates 
that Towns provide insurance to the Firefighters to cover them if they get sick with these 
kinds of cancers. There is a criterion that needs to be met before they are covered. 
Firefighters are required to get a physical every year and use the correct protective 
equipment – this is the individual’s responsibility. The Town’s responsibility is to make 
sure they are covered by paying for the coverage. Supervisor Oliverio said the State 
made this another unfunded mandate. The insurance is for active firefighters only and 
costs about $150.00 per person. Councilperson Luongo said there are numerous 
conditions that apply and Supervisor Oliverio said it is a complicated issue and we still 
need some answers from the State. The State does not want to pay for this but the 
amount of cancers that firefighters have gotten since 9-11 is astronomical. 
Councilperson Luongo said this law comes into effect 1-1-2019 and we must adopt this. 
Supervisor Oliverio said as this is mandated we did not really have to hold a Public 
Hearing; but we wanted everyone to know what is going on since it affects tax dollars – 
but there is no choice. 
 
As there was no other public comment, Supervisor Oliverio moved to close the Public 
Hearing at 6:17 PM.  
 
It was seconded by Councilperson Mackay and was unanimously carried. 
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PUBLIC HEARING ON A PROPOSED LAW TO ADOPT THE NATURAL 
RESOURCES INVENTORY 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said we did have a Public Hearing set on adopting the Natural 
Resources Inventory but for now we are going to hold off on that and remove it from the 
agenda. 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-337 
 
RESOLVED that the Public Hearing on a proposed law to adopt the Natural Resources 
Inventory to expressly integrate use of such inventory into all land use decision making 
within the Town of Putnam Valley be postponed until a further date. 
 
It was seconded by Councilperson Mackay and was unanimously carried. 
 
Councilperson Whetsel explained the postponement by saying that there is going to be 
corresponding documents to the different mapping that has been created, and they are 
still being written and finished so we didn’t want to have a Public Hearing and adoption 
until everything is able to be viewed by the public. 
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PUTNAM VALLEY TOWN BOARD 

PRE-WORK SESSION 
6:18 P.M. 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 05, 2018 
 
 

Present:        Supervisor Oliverio 
              Councilwoman Whetsel 
             Councilwoman Annabi 
              Councilman Mackay 
              Councilman Luongo 
       
Also Present:   Sherry Howard, Town Clerk 
        William Florence, Town Attorney 
 
 
AMENDMENTS TO THE AGENDA 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-338 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board ADD to the agenda: 
 
#3A – personnel issue 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried 
 
APPOINT JASON COBB TO THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 
 
Presented by Supervisor Oliverio 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-339 
 
RESOLVED that Jason Cobb be appointed to the Highway Department as a Laborer 1 
of the Teamsters Union Local # 456 effective January 2, 2019. 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried 
 
Supervisor Oliverio said this is a transfer from the Parks and Recreation Department to 
the Highway Department. 
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CHILDREN’S CENTER SALARIES FOR 2019 
 
Presented by Councilperson Luongo 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-340 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board accept the Putnam Valley Children’s Center salaries 
for 2019 as listed below. Minimum Wage will increase to $11.80 per hour in 2019. 
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Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
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PARKS AND RECREATION REFUNDS 
 
Presented by Councilperson Whetsel 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-341 
 
RESOLVED that the Town Board accept the Parks and Recreation Refunds as listed 
below: 
 

 
 
Seconded by Councilperson Mackay, unanimously carried. 
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PARKS AND RECREATION PERSONNEL 
 
Presented by Councilperson Mackay 
 
RESOLUTION # R18-342 
 
RESOLVED that Town Board accept the Parks and Recreation Personnel 
additions/changes as listed below: 

  
Seconded by Councilperson Luongo, unanimously carried. 
 
Supervisor Oliverio moved to go into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter. 
No further business will be conducted after the Executive Session. The meeting closed 
at 6:21 PM. 
 
Seconded by Councilman Mackay, unanimously carried. 
  
         Respectfully submitted, 
 

  Sherry Howard   
   Town Clerk     

  12/08/2018 


